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                                                                                          February 1, 2023 

REGION MEMORANDUM 

QAD-2023-005 

 

SURVEY ON THE REVISION OF SCHOOL REDISTRICTING POLICY 

 

To: Schools Division Superintendents 

 SGOD Chiefs 

 

1. DepEd Memorandum No. 057, s. 2021 titled Moratorium on the Request for 

School Redistricting and Schools Division Reclassification, due to the piece meal 

requests on the creation of new districts within a division underscored that “all 

redistricting requests…shall be put on hold until an updated policy and guidelines 

related to school redistricting shall have been issued. Likewise, requests for SDO size 

reclassification shall also be held in abeyance…” 

 

2. Initiatives have already been made with regard to the issuance of an updated 

policy such as creation of a technical working group, data gathering on existing 

guidelines, review and revision of job descriptions of related teaching positions at the 

regional and division offices.  

 

3. Relative to this, as per DM-OUHROD-2023-0132, DepEd-BHROD will be 

conducting an online Survey on the Revision of School Redistricting Standards 

which intends to gather evidence-based data from target respondents from the 

region, schools division offices and schools/learning centers. 

 

4. Target respondents for the survey are school heads, teachers and non-

teaching staff from schools/learning centers. Personnel from the regional and 

division offices who interact with schools are also encouraged to answer the 

survey to provide feedback on technical assistance, school visits, and 

monitoring and evaluation activities carried out at the school level.  

 

5. The online survey questionnaire can be accessed starting January 30 until 

February 15, 2023 through the link bit.ly/ReDistrictingSurvey2023  

 

6. All responses and information that will be gathered shall be treated with 

confidentiality in compliance with the Data Privacy Act of 2012.  

 

7. Questions and/or clarifications may be directed to Ms. Pia P. Pangilinan of 

the BHROD-OED through bhrod.oed@deped.gov.ph or call 8633-5375. 
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8. Immediate and wide dissemination of this memorandum is desired.  

 

 

        CARLITO D. ROCAFORT 

         Director IV 
 

Enclosure:  None 

Reference: DepEd Memorandum No. 057, s. 2021; DM-OUHROD-2023-0132 

Allotment: None 

To be indicated in the Perpetual Index under the subject 
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